

25 March, 2013.

Ms. Niamh Maguire, Secretariat, Committee of Public Accounts, Leinster House, Dublin 2.

Dear Ms. Maguire,

I refer to your letter of 14 March, 2013 to the Secretary General of this Department in connection with matters relating to property leases raised at the Public Accounts Committee meeting on 7 March.

I wish to inform you that the information required to provide the Committee with a reply in relation to those matters is held by the individual relevant Government Departments and State Agencies and that steps are in train to assemble this information and issue a reply to the Committee.

I will be in touch with you again in this matter as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Dermot Quigley,

Principal,

Expenditure Policy Evaluation and Management Division